

Minutes of the Meeting: Tuesday, September 25, 2012

New Durham Valley ATV Club

New Durham, NH

Officers Present: Larry Gaffney, Scott Bartlett, Sue Conn

Officers Absent: Jack Wheeler, Chris Peck

Meeting called to order at 7:01PM

No Treasury Report Available

## **Old Business:**

Trail Master presented information concerning status of current trails on parcel in question. Hayes Road and the surrounding trails are currently unavailable. Class VI road (Kings Highway) may be opened soon by the Trail Administrator. Rines Road Parking Area (F&G) available for event parking only.

While the landowner of the parcel is reassessing his position in relation to the club; Butch Conn, made a motion to 'not accept reinstatement of the old parcel without a more permanent consideration, nor to maintain the Rines Road Parking Area'. Motion was seconded by Sue Conn. President called for discussion.

Discussion ensued as to the value of the trails (mountain trails are not under reinstatement consideration) in relation to the efforts of the club membership.

President called for the vote. Motion passed with no objection.

## **New Business:**

President called for nomination of officers.

President - John Mercier
Vice Pres - Peter King
Secretary/Treasurer - Tammy Roberts
Membership Coord - Sue Conn
Trail Admin - Jack Wheeler, Larry Gaffney
Web Admin - Chris Peck

Presentation by Trail Master on the new parcel recently authorized by landowner. Parcel is on Rines Road prior to the bridge; and has significant potential (Photos/Google Earth) including winter riding. Scott Bartlett suggested a broad, but more natural, development of the property; slight clean-up of the trails with addition of signage - major issues to be fixed by TA/TM and specialized teams - due to late nature of the season and limited membership workforce.

Meeting called closed at 8:00PM